

Senator Golden Donates \$43,000 for a New Emergency Fire Rescue Vehicle for the Gerritsen Beach Volunteer Fire Department

MARTIN J. GOLDEN October 22, 2012



Brooklyn – State Senator Martin J. Golden (R-C-I, Brooklyn) this weekend attended the 90th Anniversary Celebration of the Gerritsen Beach Volunteer Fire Department where he swore in the officers and surprised the crowd with an announcement of a new emergency fire rescue vehicle to commemorate the milestone.

Senator Golden announced that he has secured a grant in the amount of \$43,000 to purchase a new emergency fire vehicle, sometimes referred to as an "Gator", to assist the Department in rescue efforts.

Senator Marty Golden stated, "I am proud to have been able to secure this grant to support the operations of the Gerritsen Beach Volunteer Fire Department. As we celebrate their 90 years of service, this new rescue vehicle will further their ability to keep the community and the residents safe. On behalf of a grateful neighborhood, please know that the volunteer service of the crew members is recognized and applauded today."

John Czap, Chief of the Department of the Gerritsen Beach Volunteer Fire Department stated, "This is fantastic and will really help the community. Now, we will have much better access to the parkland on the East side of Gerritsen Avenue. We will be able to get to areas where we could not have previously so to provide fire and emergency medical care."

Along with the driver and passenger, the vehicle is designed to carry one patient, one EMS attendant, plus assorted medical and rescue equipment.